GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

September 13, 1976 School Basement

Robert Gibson opened the meeting. All members of the Board were present. Also present were Ernest Purvis, Janice Gibson, James Harl, and several visitors.

Claims were presented and approved for payment.

The treasurer's report as of August 31, 1976, shows a checking fund balance of \$22,392.73. (General \$3,447.06, Localroads \$8,037.90, Street \$6,238.99, and CCIF \$4,668.78). The Revenue Sharing checking fund has a balance of \$3,225.45.

Janice Gibson's water utility receipts for August 1976 agree with the bank statement.

Harold Goss inquired if the Board knew of any plans in regards to the Greenville grade school corporation building a road West of the school grounds which could possibly interfere with Mr. Goss' property. The Board advised Mr. Goss they knew of no plans being made at this time of such.

The residents of the Featherngill Road area attended the meeting concerning the easements needed to extend the water line in their area. These easements have not been signed and brought before the Board. Forms are being mailed to such residents for this purpose.

Pearl Tush presented a request made through her in regard to the repair of an alley located behind the Uhl and Miller residences. Robert Gibson is to check the location to determine if such repairs are needed.

Pearl Tush agreed to contact the Circular Planning Agency concerning the premium rates for one official bond covering the marshalls and the clerk-treasurer. Marshall Tilly previously talked with this agency and was advised that one bond could be secured to cover the deputy marshalls and the clerk-treasurer, excluding Marshall Harl, in the amount of \$5,000.00 each for a total amual premium of \$80.00.

Again, a reading of the proposed ordinances was done by Robert Gibson.

The salary for Superintendent Purvis has been increased effective September 1, 1976, an amount of \$1,200.00 per year, upon advice from the Water Advisory Board. His salary will be raised an additional \$300.00 per year upon obtaining the required operator's license.

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON MRS. PEARL TUSH WILLIAM VOYLES MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

September 13, 1976 School Basement

The Board has decided to hire Armintie Prather as a traffic guard for the school children this school year. Her salary is \$50.00 per month. Marshall Tilly has requested that we reduce his salary by \$25.00 per month to help compensate this additional expense to the Town. The Board has agreed to do so.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Rita F. Tucker Clerk-Treasurer

Robert E. Gibson

President

rt